
EMAIL 
sgrant@wm.com 
 
Ms. Sheree Grant      OCD-SW-08-0302 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
242 W. Keene Road 
Apopka, FL 32703 
 

Orange County - SW 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
Class III 
Permit Numbers SC48-0165969-014/S048-016569-015 
WACS # 87081 
Approval of Closure and Long-Term Care Cost Estimates  

 
Dear Ms. Grant: 
 
The Department has reviewed the documents “Financial Assurance Cost Estimate” for Vista 
Class III landfill dated June 20, 2008. The document was signed by David McConnell (VP). The 
inflation adjustment factor of 1.03 was used to calculate the closure and long-term care 
estimates. The closure cost is estimated $3,220,960.38 and the long-term care cost for 30 years 
is estimated at $2,747,060.34. These cost estimates are approved by the Department.  
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Frank Hornbrook, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.    
 
If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this letter please contact me 
by telephone at (407) 893-3328 or by email at Tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us or Gloria-Jean 
De Pradine at (407) 893-3994 or by email at Gloria.depradine@dep.state.fl.us 
             
      Sincerely, 

       
      _____________________________ 
       F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E 

Waste Program Administrator 
 
Date:  July 29, 2008 

FTL/gnd 
 
cc: Fred Wick, Financial Coordinator, FDEP, Fred.Wick@dep.state.fl.us 
      Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, Frank.Hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
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